
‭Trinity Church News June 2025‬

‭Services at 10.30 am‬

‭1st‬ ‭Morning service is an own arrangement‬

‭8th‬ ‭Service led by Rev Roz Page‬

‭15th‬ ‭Morning service is an own arrangement‬

‭22rd‬ ‭Service led by‬‭Adrian Burton‬

‭29th‬ ‭Service led by Rev‬‭Richard Thompson‬

‭Events at Trinity in February 2025‬
‭Every‬

‭Tuesday‬
‭Toddler Group (no groups during school holidays)‬

‭9am - 11:15am‬

‭Every‬
‭Wednesday‬ ‭Friendship Group - 2pm to 4pm‬

‭4th‬ ‭Church Council Meeting (Church Council members only)‬
‭followed by Annual General Meeting‬

‭7th‬ ‭Souper Lunch – All welcome 12:30pm‬

‭10th‬ ‭Circuit Leisure Group Walk - Netherton‬
‭10:30am with lunch‬

‭14th‬ ‭Action for Children sponsored walk starting from Trinity at 1pm‬

‭Trinity Contacts‬
‭Minister‬ ‭Rev Roz Page‬ ‭542541‬ ‭rosamunde.page@gmail.com‬

‭Secretary‬ ‭Jane Armitage‬ ‭665990‬ ‭janearmitage6@gmail.com‬

‭Room‬
‭Bookings‬ ‭Karen Stannard‬ ‭664648‬

‭Website‬ ‭Joan Vevers‬ ‭664423‬ ‭trinitychurchhonley.co.uk‬

‭Prayer‬
‭requests‬ ‭Anne Horton‬ ‭662395‬ ‭mrs.anne.m.horton@gmail.co‬‭m‬

‭Trinity Church News June 2025‬
‭Action for Children Step Out Walk 2025‬
‭This year’s Action for Children Walk is on‬‭Saturday 14th June‬‭starting at‬
‭1pm from our Church. There will be refreshments provided at Trinity at the‬
‭end of the walk –‬‭volunteers wanted to hand out drinks‬‭and biscuits‬
‭from 2.30 pm‬‭– please let Linda or Jane know if you can help.‬
‭Refreshments are not provided during the walk, so all those taking part are‬
‭asked to take their own drinks with them on the walk. The walk will be‬
‭approximately 5 miles.‬

‭Toilet Twinning:‬‭Thanks to your generous donations‬‭at coffee we have‬
‭been able to Twin with toilets in Pakistan,Tanzania, South Sudan, Nepal,‬
‭Nigeria and Zimbabwe. Our support helps to give those who need it‬
‭access to safe water, sanitation and hygiene. The six certificates from‬
‭Tearfund are now displayed in the toilets - Gents, Ladies and Disabled.‬

‭Church Sound System‬
‭Work is ongoing to repair and upgrade our sound system. We now have a‬
‭lockable cabinet sited in the back pew, containing all the equipment,‬
‭including CD player, necessary to make the improvements. The engineer‬
‭will be returning to do more work on the organ amplification and also to‬
‭install a new hearing loop system in Arthurs' Room. Thanks to Marion‬
‭Bainbridge for liaising with the engineer to get this work underway.‬

‭Roof repairs‬
‭Fish Roofing have completed all the roof repairs required and‬
‭recommended by the last quinquennial inspection of our building some‬
‭years ago. Thanks go to Linda Craven who has coordinated this and other‬
‭maintenance work which has taken place recently.‬

‭Own Arrangement (OA) Services‬‭Due to insufficient preachers in the‬
‭Circuit, there are more OA Sundays. In the coming quarter (June–August),‬
‭we will be having six OAs (2 per month). Our volunteers leading these‬
‭services have been working very hard. However, it is difficult to cope in the‬
‭long run. The congregation is requested to understand the imminent‬
‭difficulties, and prayerfully consider options, which will be fully discussed‬
‭at the forthcoming June Church meeting. For queries and suggestions in‬
‭the meantime, please contact Marina or any OA leaders.‬
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